Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0816/P

	Development Proposed:
	Demolition of the existing building. Erect steel framed agricultural building and cover an outside cattle yard at Blackmoss Farm, Elmridge Lane, Chipping, Lancashire, PR3 2NY.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations or comments received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy SPG - Agricultural Buildings and Roads.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a large agricultural holding outside any settlement boundaries, but within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. The applicant requires a replacement livestock storage building to house stock in the winter months, as the existing building is small and in a poor state of repair.

The building will sit within the existing group of buildings on site, and will measure 27.45m in length and 15.55m in width. The height to the eaves will be 5m and the maximum height of the building will be 8.68m approx. Whilst taller than the adjacent buildings, given its location in the middle of these adjacent buildings, I do not consider this to be an issue. The building will be open fronted along the eastern facing elevation, and the materials proposed will match the buildings already on site. I consider the design of the building is appropriate and the choice of cladding materials is appropriate for its intended use. Also, the proposed site appears to be a suitable location when considering the layout and use of the existing buildings. Bearing this in mind, I do not consider that a building of this nature in such a rural, and isolated location, will have a detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area, and the application is therefore recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 30/11/2010














